
Regular Council March 15, 2022 

 

Meeting came to order with Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was answered by Cou. S. 

Broker, Behrendt, James, K. Broker, Grieger, & Aichholz.  Cou. S. Broker made motion 

to accept & dispense with reading minutes; 2nd by Cou. Behrendt.  Accepted by all.  Cou. 

S. Broker made motion to pay bills; 2nd by Cou. K. Broker.  Accepted by all. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

Solicitor will have zoning ordinance with changes ready for next meeting. We will do 

three readings. 

 

Mayor had conversation with Commissioner Shenigo yesterday and he is looking into the 

dispatch situation.  He will get back with us in a few days. 

 

Bid opening for lots had no offers.  Cou. S. Broker made motion to have solicitor prepare 

ordinance to begin the process again for selling the property for minimum bid of $31,900; 

2nd by Cou. K.  Broker.  Accepted by all. 

 

Regarding the bed tax idea, solicitor has asked Erie County Auditor Jeffrey to speak at a 

council meeting, to explain the process. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Cou. Aichholz made motion to spend up to $500 for garden soil (including delivery) for 

the community garden; 2nd by Cou. S. Broker.  Accepted by all. 

 

Cou. S. Broker made motion to set aside rules on Ord. 2022-07 (disposal for scrap value 

of surplus equipment); 2nd by Cou. K. Broker.  Accepted by all.  Cou. S. Broker made 

motion to adopt Ord. 2022-07; 2nd by Cou. Behrendt.  Accepted by all. 

 

Easter in the Park will be April 10th at 1 pm.  Sign up at Bubbles or contact Cou. James or 

Behrendt. 

 

Cou. James said Christmas decorations are being stored at a park shelter but shelter needs 

to be emptied.  We would like to get volunteers to paint them.  We will move them back 

to garage bay. 

 

Mayor said catfish tournament was changed to only Saturday, instead of Saturday and 

Sunday.  Mayor suggested a bank tournament on Sunday for Fathers/Sons & Daughters, 

since it will be Father’s Day.  Tournament sponsor will get back with Mayor after he 

checks with vendors. 

 

PUBLIC CONCERNS: 

 



Steve Congdon suggests advertising all lots together as one big purchase.  Solicitor said 

the one ad is already running in paper. 

 

Michele Horning has idea to encourage residents to plant new trees.  Maybe get village 

businesses to donate gift cards, and if you plant a tree, your name will be entered in a 

drawing.  Mayor said this is a good idea. 

 

Daryl Pasek thinks we should put some of the garden soil in front of village hall so we 

can plant some flower beds.  Mayor will check with maintenance crew. 

 

Cou. S. Broker made motion to adjourn; 2nd by Cou. Behrendt. 

 

ATTEST:    Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Larry D. Gwinner, Mayor                   Marsha K. Schenk, Clerk 

 

 


